

District Meeting Minutes

June 1, 2025

Grant opened the meeting at 4:05 pm with the Serenity Prayer. Brandy made a motion to accept last month's minutes with suggested amendments made, all accepted. Rosie read Tradition 6 and Grant read Concept 6.

Treasurer's Report:

Beginning balance: \$5,156.45

Expenses (storage unit): \$440.00

Deposits:

7th tradition: \$20.00

Molly error (correction): \$28.45

Rise and Shine: \$300.00

Steps to Recovery: \$150.00

Total Deposits: \$498.45

Ending Balance: \$5,214.90

Prudent Reserve: \$3,000.00

Available Balance: \$2,214.90

Group Reports

Central Montana Group: Judy: meets twice a week, quarterly business meetings, men have been going to the jail, starting Tuesday women will start going to the jail also

New Beginnings: Cathy: Wednesday and Friday meetings are picking up, Sunday meeting always has good attendance, have a new GSR Bryce

SOP: Brandon: meetings are going well, Fellowship of the Falls event coming Sept. 5 & 6

Mustard Seed: Rebecca A.: average of 20-26 women attend Mondays, 6-15 women on Wednesdays, pink can \$42 for March, April, and May

Meeting of Recovery in Belt: Regina: average of 9 people in attendance at meetings

Serenity @ Noon Thirty: Dawn: do not have an active GSR, meetings are going well

Cathy: Just for Today: women's group, attendance is going well

Courage to Change: Jim provided update: group does not have business meetings, average of 8-15 people in attendance at each meeting

Rise and Shine: Dan: well attended, average of 40 people each meeting, many people from this group are involved in Unity Campout June 20-22. Challenge with homeless people outside Times Square building using the bathroom. A home group member has been holding the bathroom key during meetings.

Sunday Serenity: no updates

Al-Anon/Alateen: Heather: no updates

Lewistown: Lindsay: not present

Hugh: Fourth Dimension: not present

Chair Reports:

Archives: open position

BTG: Rebecca L.: attended BTG workshop in Dillon, strongly encourages others to attend future BTG workshops; asked if we have hard copies of Temporary Contact Request Forms. There is a digital copy online. Sean Ringer is looking for an alternate BTG Area chair. Contact has been made with St. Patrick Hospital to recreate the 12th step bedside call in the hospital.

Corrections: Brandy: asked if we want to have another PI workshop. She would need assistance with planning. Discussed that part of funding can possibly come from the CPC and PI budgets. Clarified that the goal of the workshop is to hear personal perspectives from professionals in the community who work with people with substance abuse issues. She will seek out volunteers to be on the committee. Pre-release meetings: still seeking women volunteers to chair meetings on Wednesday's at 6:30pm. Men's pre-release on Monday's at 6:30 pm are also looking for volunteers to chair meetings.

CPC: open position

Grapevine: Jim: sold 10 books at Roundup, New Beginnings bought a Grapevine subscription

IT: Eric: minutes are uploaded to mini-site, please send any flyers to him that you would like uploaded to website

Literature: Dawn: sold roughly \$300 worth of literature at Roundup. In the process of updating inventory. Out of Plain Language big books. Has coins up to 50 years. Asked if anyone knows of an AA coming up on 50 years.

PI: Jim: stocked up on pamphlets, Diane voted in as PI chair during meeting.

Schedules: Cathy: passed out schedules during meeting, will remove Thursday Primary Purpose Group meeting from schedules as it was determined this meeting is no longer offered.

Treatment: April: passed out RMTC speaker flyer for month of June

Hotline: Nick: not present

SYS: Rosie: have had two meetings for Founder's Day planning, seeking key for Church of the Incarnation, we now need a fob that must be requested ahead of time. Plenty of supplies left over from Roundup/in storage unit. Rosie will get with Molly to purchase condiments, cake, and other needed items. Regina will send Molly the link where she can pay for the bouncy house.

DCM: Grant: has been very busy this past month, will continue trying to attend business meetings as his schedule allows

New Business:

- Diane made a motion for Grant to cut the lock to the Archives bin and redo the lock to the storage unit and have a minimum of two sets of keys. It was discussed during the meeting that a combo lock may be a good idea. Everyone was in favor of combo lock.

The next district meeting will be held **Sunday, July 13th at 4:00 pm at First English Church (2nd floor of Parsonage).**

Seventh tradition was \$33. Meeting adjourned at 5:26 pm, closed with the Responsibility Statement. For the next meeting: Tradition 7: Rikki, Concept 7: Diane, Snacks: Dawn

Respectfully submitted,
Rikki L.